

compiled by John A. Brebner for the Friends of Sandbanks

18<sup>th</sup> December 2019 Version 1.0

## Generation One

 George John Kemp #156901, b. 08 January 1825 in Worth, Sussex, England,<sup>1,2,3</sup> occupation 1881 Bookkeeper in Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario, occupation 1890 Clerk in Kingston, Ontario, religion 1881 Church of England, d. 04/18 January 1890 in Frontenac County, Ontario,<sup>3,4</sup> buried in Christ Church Anglican Cemetery, Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario.<sup>2</sup>.

There is a George KEMP< aged 20 living in Heathfield, Sussex, England... 1881: Lived with family in Kingston, Ontario. 1890: Death record shows death date as 18 JAN 1890.

He married **Mary Jane McTaggart** #156902, 16 November 1848 in St. Ann, Jamaica, West Indies,<sup>1,2,3</sup> b. 1827 in Kingston, Jamaica, West Indies,<sup>1,2,3</sup> (daughter of **John White (David?) McTaggart** #156910 and **Mary Case** #156911), religion 1881 Church of England, d. 08 May 1911 in 409 Johnson Street, Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario,<sup>2,5</sup> buried in Christ Church Anglican Cemetery, Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario.<sup>2</sup>

### Children:

- 2. i. **George Charles Kemp** #156906 b. c. April 1860.
- 3. ii. Mary Adelaide Kemp #156903 b. 1855.
- 4. iii. Edward J. Kemp #156904 b. c. 13 March 1860.
- 5. iv. Marsden Kemp #156900 b. c. 1865.
- 6. v. Horace J. Kemp #156905 b. 1867.
- 7. vi. Eliza Mary Olivia Kemp #156909 b. 10 January 1849/1853.

### Generation Two

 George Charles Kemp #156906, b. c. April 1860 in Kingston, Jamaica, West Indies,<sup>6,7</sup> occupation 1900 Dry Goods Salesman in Rochester, occupation 1910 Department Store Manager in Rochester, d. 1933 in Rochester, Monroe County, New York, buried in Mount Hope Cemetery, Rochester, Monroe County, New York.

1900 - 1920: Lived with family at 102/104 Ambrose Street, Rochester, Monroe County, New York.

He married **Nancy Mary Harrison** #156907, 1886 in Rochester, Monroe County, New York,<sup>6</sup> b. c. October 1861 in New York State, USA,<sup>6,7</sup> d. 07 November 1940 in 420 Lyell Avenue, Rochester, Monroe County, New York,<sup>6,8</sup> buried 11 November 1940 in Mount Hope Cemetery, Rochester, Monroe County, New York.<sup>6,8</sup>

Nancy:

1940: Died at son Joe's home at 420 Lyell Avenue, Rochester.

Children:

- 8. i. Joseph (Joe) Harrison Kemp #156908 b. 17 July 1890.
- 3. Mary Adelaide Kemp #156903, b. 1855 in Kingston, Jamaica, West Indies,<sup>2,3</sup> d. 1933,<sup>2</sup> buried in Christ Church Anglican Cemetery, Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario.<sup>2</sup>.

1891: Lived with family in Kingston, unmarried.

 Edward J. Kemp #156904, b. c. 13 March 1860 in Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario,<sup>2,9</sup> never married, occupation 1891 Lawyer's Clerk in Kingston, occupation Rum Distiller, d. 13 April 1935 in 525 Princess Street, Kingston, Ontario,<sup>2</sup> buried 16 April 1935 in Christ Church Anglican Cemetery, Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario.<sup>2,9</sup>.

1891: Lived with widowed mother and family in Kingston, Ontario. 1935: Died at the Kingston General Hospital, Kingston, Ontario.

5. Marsden Kemp #156900, b. c. 1865 in Frontenac County, Ontario,<sup>3</sup> never married, occupation 1881 Piano Factory Worker in Kingston, Ontario, occupation 1888 - 1890 Piano Tuner in Rochester, occupation 1891 Piano Tuner in Kingston, d. 05 April 1943 in Prince Edward County Hospital, Picton, Prince Edward County, Ontario,<sup>10</sup> buried 06 April 1943 in Christ Church Anglican Cemetery, Kingston Township, Frontenac County, Ontario.<sup>10</sup>.

1943: Usual residence at death: Home for Aged, Picton.

6. Horace J. Kemp #156905, b. 1867 in Ontario, Canada,<sup>2</sup> occupation 1881 Bookstore Clerk in Kingston, Ontario, occupation 1891 Dry Goods Clerk in Kingston, Ontario, occupation 1900 - 1920 Dry Goods Clerk in Rochester, occupation 1940 Department Store Bookkeeper in Rochester, d. 1942,<sup>2</sup> buried in Christ Church Anglican Cemetery, Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario.<sup>2</sup>.

Immigrated to Rochester in 1888 (1920 Rochester, New York census).
1900: Lived at 108 Howell Street, Rochester, Monroe County, New York, Lodged with John H. BAKER and family.
Unmarried.
1920: Lodged with Margaret MALONEY at 81 Marshall Street, Rochester, New York.
1930: Lodged at the Rochester YMCA on Gibbs Street.

He married Flora Watts #156912, after 1930, b. 1870 in Rochester, Monroe County, New York, USA.

Eliza Mary Olivia Kemp #156909, b. 10 January 1849/1853 in St. Ann's, Jamaica, West Indies,<sup>3</sup> baptized 1849 in St. Catherine, Jamaica, West Indies.<sup>11</sup>.

# Generation Three

8. Joseph (Joe) Harrison Kemp #156908, b. 17 July 1890 in Rochester, Monroe County, New York,<sup>6</sup> baptized 30 November 1890 in Trinity Church, Rochester, New York,<sup>12</sup> occupation Medical Doctor, d. 1959.<sup>13</sup>.

He married **Jean Ann Jull Bates** #156914, 30 August 1916 in Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario,<sup>14</sup> b. c. 1891 in Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario (daughter of **John Jull Bates** #156917 and **Dorothy Estella Wright** #156918), d. 11 January 1979 in Beacon Hill Lodge, Windsor, Ontario.<sup>13</sup>

Children:

- 9. i. **Dorothy Kemp** #156915 b. c. 1929.
- 10. ii. Nancy Kemp #156916 b. c. 1930.

#### **Generation Four**

9. Dorothy Kemp #156915, b. c. 1929 in New York State, USA.<sup>15,16</sup>.

She married P.L. Brazill #156919.13

P.L.:

1979: Family lived in Rochester, Monroe County, New York.

10. Nancy Kemp #156916, b. c. 1930 in New York State, USA.<sup>15,16</sup>.

She married A.A. Smith #156920.13

A.A.:

1979: Family lived in Windsor, Ontario.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Details from son Marsden's 1943 death record.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> findagrave.com, Christ Church Anglican Cemetery, Kingston, Frontenac County, Ontario.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Joan Donnelly Ellis, findagrave.com, MAR 2018.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> ONVS Deaths, ref. 005114-1890; c/d: Influenza, four days; Informant: M.A. KEMP, Kingston.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> ONVS Deaths, ref. 012598-1911; c/d: Cerebral hemorrhage, six days; Informant: Robert J. REID (Undertaker).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup> findagrave.com, Mount Hope Cemetery, Rochester, Monroe County, New York, USA.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>7</sup> 1900 Rochester, Monroe County, New York census; age/birthplace/relationship.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>8</sup> Rochester Democrat and Chronicle obituary, 09 NOV 1940.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>9</sup> ONVS Deaths, ref. 015484-1935; c/d: Coronary sclerosis, general arterio-sclerosis, chronic degenerative myocarditis; hypostatic pneumonia; Informant: Marsden KEMP, Brother, Picton.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>10</sup> ONVS Deaths, ref. 032287-1943; c/d: Myocarditis, arterio-sclerosis; senile dementia, small skull fracture due to a fall; Informant: Mrs. W. CUTTS, Niece, 109 Mortimer Street, Ottawa,.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>11</sup> Jamaica Church of England Parish Register Transcripts. index only.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>12</sup> New York Episcopal Diocese of Rochester Church Records.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>13</sup> The Windsor Star, 12 JAN 1979, Obituary for Jean KEMP.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>14</sup> ONVS Marriages, ref. 009635-1916; Witnesses: Stella BATES, Kingston; George C. KEMP, Rochester.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>15</sup> Details from mother's 1940 obituary.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>16</sup> 1930 Rochester, Monroe County, New York, USA census; age/birthplace/relationship.